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Blue Mountains Conservation Society Inc.  

HUT NEWS  Issue No. 315 

June 2014 

ñNature Conservation Saves for Tomorrowò 

Got a birdbath? 

National Parks Association of NSW, in partnership with Birds in 
Backyards and y University of Sydney, is seeking participants for 
an exciting new citizen science initiative: Bathing Birds.  In this 
initiative we will be exploring which birds are using bird baths and 
how our gardening habitats are influencing which birds are 
present.   

The project will run from Friday June 27 until Sunday July 27.  It 
will be repeated in January to compare differences in birds using 
the bath. To take part all you need is 
a birdbath that you can monitor for 20 
minutes up to 3 times a week 

If you are already registered as a 
citizen scientist from the Koala Count 
please contact Dr. Gr§inne Cleary at 
grainnec@npansw.org.au  or go to 
www.bathingbirds.org.au to sign up!  

Photos:  White-browed Scrubwrens, 
by Christine Davies.    

World Heritage Forever 

Global Voices for World Heritage is an online 
campaign launched by The Bob Brown 
Foundation.  Actors, musicians, authors and 
environmentalists are joining the campaign to 
speak out against Australian Government plans 
to delist and destroy 74,000 ha of Tasmaniaôs 
World Heritage Area. 

ñThese magnificent World Heritage forests are 
not yet safe, despite both the World Heritage 
Committee draft report and the Australian Senate 
recommending that the proposal be rejected.  
Until the proposal is withdrawn by the Australian 
Government, or is voted down at the World 
Heritage Committee meeting in June, a global 
campaign in support of UNESCO, and keeping 
the forests World Heritage listed, is vital,ò 
Campaign Manager Jenny Weber said. 

By writing to the Chairperson of the World 
Heritage Committee, you will be speaking up for 
Tasmaniaôs forests and ensuring that World 
Heritage is forever, everywhere.   

This is a crucial moment for World Heritage 
Areas globally.  If the Australian Government is 
successful in removing World Heritage listing to 
allow for industrial exploitation, it sets a chilling 
international precedent. 

Tasmania has the tallest flowering trees on 
Earth.  In 2013, after decades of community 
campaigning, large tracts of forest were added to 
the Tasmanian Wilderness World Heritage Area.  
Now, less than a year later, they are in danger of 
being destroyed by logging and firebombing. 

ADD YOUR VOICE:  Go to 

www.globalvoicesforworldheritage.org 

Ask the World Heritage Committee to keep 

World Heritage Forever. 

BEAT THE TAX MAN 
Juneðtime to beat the tax man 
and make your tax-deductible 
donation to Blue Mountains 
Conservation Society Inc.  

Cheques please to The 
Treasurer, PO Box 29, Wentworth 

Falls 2782 or go to 
www.bluemountains.org.au/

donations.shtml  

COME AND VISIT US AT WINTER MAGIC 
in Katoomba on Saturday 21st June 2014 

Our stall will be in Main Street (opposite the station),     
between Katoomba Street and Parke Street.   

The Parade starts at 11.30, comes up Katoomba Street and 
along Main Street (past our stall) to Parke Street  

The Society will also manage a ñRubbish Roomò (at the same 
location) to help attendees with the correct allocation of waste.  
When this initiative started last year, the event generated 
around 2 tonnes less waste than the previous yearôs festival. 

Volunteers are welcome! 

Please contact Peter Green 4751 9474 peter@pwgreen.id.au if 
you can help for any length of time during the day.   

mailto:grainnec@npansw.org.au
http://www.bathingbirds.org.au/
http://www.globalvoicesforworldheritage.org/
mailto:peter@pwgreen.id.au
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DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT 
ISSUE OF HUT NEWS IS  

21 JUNE 2014 

hutnews@bluemountains.org.au       
PO Box 29, Wentworth Falls 2782 
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Historic track reopened:  Guided tour with Jim Smith 

Sunday, 22 June,  10 am.   

60 people recently attended the reopening of a historic walking track at 
Wentworth Falls.  The track on Kings Tableland was constructed in 1899 
by the Ranger of the Wentworth Falls Reserve, the Irish immigrant Peter 
Mulheran.  The track fell into disuse after World War II and was re-cleared 
by Jim Smith and a group of friends in 1981, when the area was controlled 
by Blue Mountains City Council.  The National Parks and Wildlife Service 
took over the area in 1987 and made the decision not to maintain or 
signpost the track.  As it had become quite overgrown again, a group of 
local people recently restored it.   

Jim Smith claims it is one of the five best walks in the Blue Mountains, with 
outstanding views and fascinating rock formations and vegetation.  He 
arranged the recent commemorative walk to honour the work of Peter 
Mulheran.  A ribbon was cut at the start of the 115 year old Kings 
Tableland track, near Rocket Point Lookout, by Wentworth Falls resident 
Kelly Hunter to mark the occasion of the trackôs most recent restoration.   

People who were unable to attend the recent walk along Mulheranôs track 
will have another opportunity on Sunday, 22 June, the 78

th
 anniversary of 

the death of Peter Mulheran, when Jim Smith will lead another walk along 
the track.  To join this free guided tour meet at the eastern lookout (Valley 
View Lookout) on Circular Drive, at the Wentworth Falls picnic area at       
10 AM.  The walk will take about 2 İ hours return and free maps and 
brochures will be provided to participants. 

 

Garage sale was a great success! 

Our Lawson Nursery ran a successful (inaugural?) Monster Garage Sale 
on 10 May to raise funds for the important work of Blue Mountains 
Conservation Society.  A huge thank you to the generous people who 
donated items ranging from books, CDôs, bric-a-brac, garden equipment, 
camping gear and handy building tools just to name some of the main 
genres.   

Of course plants from our native nursery also featured.  And there were 
Staghorn Ferns, re-potted from a volunteerôs garden, along with home-
grown salad seedlings and lemon trees!!  

Volunteers were most generous with their time in the planning, prepar-
ation, advertising, setting-up and transporting of goods.   Copies of Hut 
News were available on the day to shoppers and it is hoped this has 
sparked interest in membership.  Overall the garage sale made over 
$2000.  This money will assist the funding of vital and ongoing BMCS 
campaigns.  

Our nurseries are closed in June and July but will reopen the first week of 
August, 2014.  New volunteers are always welcome.  It is a fun and 
worthwhile area to make new friends as well as learn a lot about native 
plants of the Blue Mountains.   

On behalf of the volunteers a hearty big thank you goes to our trusty 
Nursery Manager Sue Nicol for her hard work in coordinating this brand 
new venture.   Jo Newman, Lawson Nursery Volunteer. 

BMCS Planning and Development Resource Kit 

Do you want to take action on an environmental issue in your 

neighbourhood or the Blue Mountains more broadly?  

Do you want information about the laws and procedures relating to 

development and environmental protection? 

Find out what YOU can do!  Go to the Planning and Development 

Resource Kit www.bluemountains.org.au/pdrk-welcome.shtml 

mailto:president@bluemountains.org.au
mailto:bayern11@tpg.com.au
http://www.bluemountains.org.au/pdrk-welcome.shtml
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The Gardens of Stoneða photographic journey with Hugh Speirs 

(Emanuel on pagoda in Carne Creek areaðphoto by Hugh Speirs) 

If there was any doubt that the election of the Abbott 
Government might slam the brakes on Australia's climate 
and clean energy progress, it's now over.  With the 
Government's first budget, it's reversing at full speed. 

This is the Backwards Budget - a budget that shifts the 
burden for pollution reduction from polluters to taxpayers. 
A budget that slashes renewable energy agencies and 
funding programs that are helping create the jobs and 
industries of the 21st century. A budget that rips hun-
dreds of millions of dollars away from climate science, 
international climate finance and clean technology 
research programs. 

We are back to the dark years of the Howard Govern-
ment where climate and renewable energy are absent 
from the Treasurer's speech. 

What's most tragic is that Australia was just starting to 
get on track. Our greenhouse gas emissions, which had 
been growing steadily for decades, have begun to 
decline. Emissions from electricity, the single most 
polluting sector, fell an impressive 8.7 per cent since 
2012. Solar and wind energy tripled in the last five years, 
while solar and wind jobs nearly quadrupled. 

We have laws that price and limit carbon emissions from 
60 per cent of the economy; laws that require companies 
to take responsibility for their pollution. We have 
independent, non-partisan institutions investing in 
research and development for the next wave of clean 
energy technologies. All these steps are necessary to 

ensure low-carbon competitiveness and sustainable 
economic prosperity. Ironically, on the same day as the 
budget, all these forward steps were included in the 
conservative International Energy Agency's 
recommended toolkit for energy policies to help avoid two 
degrees of global warming.  Now all these achievements 
are on the verge of being wound back.  

The Government is also trying to take down the indepen-
dent agencies set up expressly to take the short-term 
partisan politicking out of climate and clean energy 
decisions.  The Australian Renewable Energy Agency 
(ARENA) now joins the chopping block along with the 
Climate Change Authority, the nation's climate policy 
watchdog, and the Clean Energy Finance Corporation, 
which breaks down the barriers to clean energy 
investment. 

A glimmer of hope remains: while the Government has 
slated these three agencies for demolition, the Senate 
may not be minded to agree. This will be seen in July. 

Government and business figures have often opposed 
climate and energy initiatives on the basis that Australia 
shouldn't "go it alone". This budget shows that if there's 
anywhere we're at risk of going alone, it's backwards. 

John Connor is chief executive of the Climate Institute. 

This is an extract.  Read the full article at 

www.abc.net.au/environment/

articles/2014/05/14/4004085.htm 

The budget has it backwards on climate       John Connor ABC Environment 14 May 2014  

http://www.iea.org/newsroomandevents/pressreleases/2014/may/name,51005,en.html
http://www.climateinstitute.org.au
http://www.abc.net.au/environment/articles/2014/05/14/4004085.htm
http://www.abc.net.au/environment/articles/2014/05/14/4004085.htm
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Nursery News 

Over the past month our Blackheath Nursery has been 
delighted to welcome four new volunteers, and we still 
need more. 

As well as new volunteers, this past month has seen the 
Native Plant Nursery take on two new initiatives under our 
new Manager, Sue Nicol.  Both initiatives are in 
Blackheath, and involve plant stalls designed to promote 
Blue Mountains Conservation Society and Blue Mountains 
flora, while at the same time raising funds for the society. 

The first of these began from an invitation from NPWS and 
is a plant stall run every Tuesday morning outside the 
NPWS Heritage Centre in Govett's Leap Road.  This stall 
is ably manned by volunteer Joan Gahl (see photo), who 
not only sells plants,but also shares her considerable 
knowledge of native plants with visitors to the Centre. 

The second initiative is a plant stand at the new, up market 
Craft Centre called The Hub, also located in Govett's Leap 
Road (near the Blackheath Shops).  Needing to work to a 
tight budget ($0) and meet the display conditions of The 
Hub's managers proved a challenge for our volunteers.  
The plant stand is a remodelled BBQ trolley, spotted as a 
throw out item by Nursery Manager Sue, picked up from 
the street by two volunteers (it was heavy), and then 
repaired and modified by volunteer Warwick Mosman to 
hold two trays of tube plants together with BMCS flyers 
and brochures.  The result was such an engaging plant 
stand that 2 minutes after it had been installed at The Hub, 
a woman from Medlow Bath bought 4 plants.   

If you have a love of, or an interest in native plants, are 
concerned for the environment, and have a spare morning 
once a week, please give some thought to becoming a 
Nursery volunteer - especially if you live in the Upper 
Mountains.  Tasks are varied, and conversation diverse. 

The Nursery at Blackheath operates from 9-12 on 
Tuesdays, and work is always full on - but we do stop for 
morning tea, with cake on occasion, as recently when we 
celebrated the birthdays of 4 volunteers on the one day, 
and the next week National Volunteers Week.  

Chris Perrers, Volunteer, Blackheath Nursery. 

Photos:  Volunteers work in the greenhouse at the 

Blackheath nursery;  Joan Gahl at our stall outside the  

NPWS Heritage Centre.  Joan is the longest-serving nursery 

volunteer and has been working  at the Blackheath nursery 

for over 20 years.   

 

Native Plant Nurseries closed for winter 

Our volunteers will be taking a well earned rest in 
June and July and the nurseries will have minimum 
supervision.  We will reopen for sales in August. 

Source:  https://www.facebook.com/piecefit 

Return to Sublime Point 
by Brendan  Doyle 

 

I was impatient to be back 
here where mist weaves 
about still-life eucalypts. 
From the lookout,  
dawn-soaked cloud 
creeps along the valley. 
 

To touch each day this wildness 
as one touches a lover 
or a tiny wildflower, 
to hear torrents of skywater 
somewhere 
thundering, invisible. 
 

Now rain fades,  
roof creaks in the sun. 
Cicadas drone their summer welcome 
and I am home. 
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Just after Anzac Day I saw a film clip from the Bentley 
Blockade near Lismore, where 2000 people had 
gathered to block access to coal seam gas mining 
company Metgasco.  In a misty dawn they had held their 
own Anzac memorial service.  After óLest we forgetô, the 
camera panned to an older country woman.  She said  
ñWeôre fighting a cause as important as what our 
ancestors didò. 

Then a Vietnam veteran, wearing the medals he hadnôt 
worn since that war ended, said  òWhat we see 
happening here is not what they fought forò.   

Another older woman said ñBecause we have a crisis of 
democracy it actually creates whatôs happening here.  Itôs 
beyond just voting as a citizen.  We have to stand up for 
what we believe in.  We have a huge responsibility to 
uphold the freedom that they died forò. 

And I started to make a connection that I hadnôt really 
seen before. 

Australia is now really at war.  Our country is being 
invaded and occupied by armies of largely foreign mining 
companies, aided and abetted by our own political 
leaders, intent on turning Australia into a giant quarry for 
their own gain.   

This is a war, and ordinary Australians standing against 
the mining companies are the Anzacs of today, as much 
as any of our forces fighting on foreign soil.  At the 
Bentley blockade two thousand of them rallied, bracing 
themselves to stand against another army, this one of 
800 police, threatened to be sent by their own 
government to break up the blockade.  The strength of 
their courage and commitment caused the government to 
back off, suspend Metgascoôs licence and refer the 
matter to the ICAC. 

A few days after the Bentley success, came the appalling 
news that the NSW Department of Planning and 
Environment (DPE) had changed the management plan 
for Leard State Forest to allow Whitehaven Coal to 
continue clearing for open cut mining at their Maules 

Creek mine in winter, when animals are seeking to 
hibernate and are more vulnerable. 

Leard is an 8000 hectare state forest near Narrabri, 
home to 396 species of plants and animals including 34 
threatened species and threatened box-gum woodland.  
Whitehaven Coal, totally foreign-owned, has plans to 
clear over half of it, 5000 hectares, for 3 open-cut mines.  

The miners were granted an extension earlier this year to 
submit a regional biodiversity strategy, but havenôt yet 
produced it.  The Leard Forest Alliance have said that 
mining operations should be halted until the miners make 
clear what their plans for offsetting the forestôs 
destruction are.  ñIf the miners donôt have to submit a 
strategy until theyôve done all their clearing, then whatôs 
the point?ò.  In the last four months over 150 people have 
been arrested trying to stop clearing for the mine. 

Blockade numbers at Maules Creek are swelling and 
clearing interrupted in outraged response to the DPEôs 
action, and the Governmentôs failure to respond to calls 
for the clearing to cease..   

I thought ñThatôs it!  Iôve had it with writing submissions 
and phoning politiciansô offices!  Weôre going to do 
something the politicians canôt ignore.  Weôre going to 
stand up for what we believe inò. 

My husband and I have joined the army.  Weôre off to the 
Maules Creek Blockade.  Robin Mosman.   

(SMH reports on clandestine campaign to infiltrate 
protesters.  See Page 7.) 

Weôre Signing Up for Active Duty    Robin Mosman 

Planet Ark works 
with councils, 
schools and 
community groups 
to help hundreds 
of thousands of 
Australians plant 
over 1 million 
native trees, 
shrubs and 

grasses at more than 4000 Tree Day events.  

National Tree Day occurs on the last weekend of July 
every year - this is the optimal planting time for the 
majority of Australians towns.  But if this date doesnôt suit 
for your area, as Planet Ark believes, "every day is Tree 

Day". http://treeday.planetark.org/ 

At Clissold Reserve, Emu Heights, the combined efforts 
of a school, council and bushcare group have led to 
encouraging steps towards the renewal of the 
endangered Shale/Sandstone Forest.  This long-term 

project has helped educate the community about the 
importance of protecting the environment in an ongoing 
commitment that extends beyond National Tree Day. 

In 2005, Penrith City Council and the Emu Heights 
Bushcare Group held their first National Tree Day event 
at the Reserve with great success.  In the following year, 
Emu Heights Public School students, whose school lies 
adjacent to the reserve, were invited to assist in the 
planting and have continued their contributions each year 
since then on Schools Tree Day.  The students show a 
deep enthusiasm for their efforts, visiting their trees often 
and photographing their growth and development.   

The grounds used to be bare, covered in dry ground 
cover and bark.  Shrubs, trees and wildlife have returned 
to this part of the forest with volunteers helping water and 
maintain the land throughout the year.   

Educating students about the vital role they have in 
serving the environment has led to more volunteering 
from older siblings and parents. 

Planet Arkôs National Tree Day Sunday 27th July and Schools Tree Day Friday 25th July 2014    

Join the #LeardBlockade 
Anytime, for as long as you 
like!  Be a protector of farms, 
forests, culture, community 
and the climate against coal 
mining in the Leard State 
Forest and Maules Creek. 
http://frontlineaction.org/leard-

red-alert/ 

http://treeday.planetark.org/
http://frontlineaction.org/leard-red-alert/
http://frontlineaction.org/leard-red-alert/
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Since mid-April, Land Use committee members have 
been busy downloading the nearly 600 publicly available 
submissions to the DLEP from Councilôs website and 
entering information about them into Excel spreadsheets. 
We want to know what óstakeholder groupsô the 
submissions came from, where they came from (what 
townships etc), the form of the submission (report, letter, 
email, or on-line submission) and whether the 
submission recommended support for the DLEP (as is or 
with amendments), had objections to it or rejected it 
entirely. Most importantly, we want to gauge community 
support for the Societyôs position and recommendations 
on DLEP 2013 through identifying the submissions made 
on BMCS form letters or via our prepared email, or that 
drew on the Societyôs information sheets and submission
-writing guides. 

In future editions of Hut News we will report in more 
detail on aspects of the submissions and provide 
ósnapshotsô of township-related submissions. Here, weôll 
just give a general overview. Submissions were received 
from a variety of stakeholder groups: individual residents 
and landholders, public agencies (e.g. Sydney Catch-
ment Authority), township-based environment groups 
(Bushcare, Landcare etc), mountain-wide environment 
groups such as the Society and Stop Coal Seam Gas 
Blue Mountains, large conservation/environment groups 
(e.g. Nature Conservation Council), community groups, 
heritage and historical societies, large developer 
organisations such as the Urban Taskforce, owners of 
hotels and guesthouses, property developers, township-
based businesses, Chambers of Commerce and so on. 
By far the largest stakeholder group was individual 
residents and property owners. 

If we exclude submissions from public agencies and 
those submissions received by Council but withheld from 
public view, there are 573 submissions that we can 
analyse. Of those 573 submissions, 66% supported the 
DLEP as is or supported it with amendments (mostly the 
BMCSôs recommendations). 32% of the submissions 
either objected to the DLEP (and sought particular 
amendments - mainly landowners wanting a rezoning of 
their block) or rejected it entirely. The remaining 
submissions made general comments and/or didnôt 
indicate support or objection.  

Around 53% of all 573 submissions supported the Blue 
Mountains Conservation Societyôs position on the DLEP 

and our recommended amendments. Of those 
submissions, about 5% were lodged on the BMCSôs 
blank (make-your-own-comments) letter, 36% on the 
BMCS residentôs form letter, 2% on the BMCS visitorôs 
form letter and 31% on the BMCS prepared email. 
Another 26% of those submissions in support of the 
Societyôs position and recommended amendments 
comprised individual (and some group) submissions 
which drew in part or almost wholly on the Societyôs form 
letters, information sheets and submission-writing guides. 
This level of community support for the Societyôs position 
and recommended amendments is gratifying and makes 
the Societyôs considerable investment of time, money 
and effort in engaging the community during the 
exhibition period seem all worthwhile. Our thanks go to 
members who helped out in the campaign and who 
lodged submissions. 

Matters concerning DLEP 2013 which were scheduled to 
come before an Extraordinary meeting of Council on 15

th
 

May were deferred to the Ordinary Council meeting of 
27
th
 May. The Business Papers for that meeting provide 

a preliminary overview of key issues emerging from the 
submissions. The most common matters supported in the 
submissions included Schedule 6 Significant Vegetation 
Communities, high level stormwater management and 
the proposed new R6 Residential Character 
Conservation zone. Community support for these 
provisions is critically important because their inclusion in 
the exhibited DLEP was the result of prolonged and 
difficult negotiations between Council and the 
Department of Planning and Infrastructure. These are still 
at risk of being disallowed once the DLEP goes back to 
the Department and Minister for finalisation, which the 
Council anticipates will now be in October. 

The most common matters raised in objection to DLEP 
2013, according to the Council Business Papers, were 
related to restrictions on development (size of buildings, 
limitations on subdivision etc). The majority of business-
based submissions also additionally objected to the R6 
Residential Character Conservation zone which is seen 
as overly restrictive on subdivision and development of 
lots in the óleafy green streetsô of Leura, Blackheath, 
Glenbrook, Wentworth Falls and other villages. More 
intense residential development around the town centres 
is one of the major issues emerging from the 
submissions.                                 (continued on page 7) 

BMCS analysis of DLEP 2013 submissions so far    Carolyn Williams and Paul Vale 

óDo you really not care about the future?ô 

One of the most eminent conservationists in the world has condemned Australia for its lack of response to 
climate change and said the country ñneeds a wake-up callò.  

Dame Jane Goodall is on a lecture tour raising awareness of her Roots & Shoots program encouraging the 
worldôs youth to take community action to help save the planet.  She spoke at Taronga Zoo to 300 young 
people and addressed a sell-out audience at Sydney Town Hall.   

She accused politicians of having more concern for their immediate political careers than for future 
generations.  ñI think my message to the politicians who have within their power the ability to make change is, 
óDo you really, really not care about the future of your great-grandchildren?  Because if we let the world 
continue to be destroyed the way we are now, whatôs the world going to be like for your great-grandchildren?ò 

Roots & Shoots operates in 136 countries with 150,000 groups and encourages young people to get involved 
with projects that help animals, people and the environment.  Find out more at janegoodall.org.au 

Source:  Sun-Herald, 1 June 2014.   

janegoodall.org.au
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The Greater Blue Mountains 

World Heritage Experience  

www.worldheritage.org.au   
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DLEP 2013 analysis (continued from page 6)  

Members may have noticed recent articles and 
advertisements in the Gazette expressing 
business and developer dissatisfaction with 
aspects of the DLEP. This dissatisfaction also 
seems to extend to constraints on subdividing 
large bush blocks, as well as other environmental 
protection provisions. The advertisements in the 
Gazette called on landholders to contact their 
Ward Councillors over any concerns they have 
about the DLEP. 

We also urge BMCS members to contact their 
Ward Councillors and Mayor (http://
www.bmcc.nsw.gov.au/yourcouncil/councillors) 
and send them your submission if you lodged 
one. Tell them that you support Councilôs and the 
Societyôs position on protecting large bushland 
blocks on the edge of the townships from 
subdivision, and that you support the DLEPôs 
environmental protection provisions and the 
Societyôs recommended amendments. You could 
also tell them that you support the Councilôs 
proposed new R6 zone (again with the Societyôs 
recommended amendments to the zone 
objectives). Also contact Roza Sage, Member for 
Blue Mountains (4751 3298, 
bluemountains@parliament.nsw.gov.au), and 
Stuart Ayres, Member for Penrith (4722 8660, 
penrith@parliament.nsw.gov.au), whose 
electorate covers some of the lower Blue 
Mountains towns. If you need some resources 
before speaking to your Ward Councillors and 
members of parliament, our information sheets 
and submission guides are still available on our 
óHands off our LEPsô campaign page (look under 
the ócampaignô menu on the home page). 

Since the public exhibition of the DLEP we have 
had a change of minister. Pru Goward has 
replaced Brad Hazzard as Minister for Planning 
and Infrastructure and there is a new Director of 
the Department. It is unclear what impact this will 
have on the finalisation of the DLEP and the 
agreements secured by Council from the 
Department and previous Minister. The Society 
will be writing to Minister Goward and will seek a 
meeting with her at the appropriate time.  

Blackheath Autumn   Christine Davies 

In my garden, Banksias are 
flowering and some Red 
Wattlebirds are regular 
visitors, noisily defending 
ñtheirò territory, and not 
accepting my excuses for 
being there and that ñI 
planted the Banksiasò.   

Driving up town one 
evening, I found a Brush-
tailed Possum lying on 
Govettôs Leap Road.  I 
picked it up and brought it 
home in the boot of my car.  
A beautiful creature and no 
apparent mark on it, but it 
was dead.  Inside its pouch 
I felt a little wriggly finger-
sized creature, too young to survive.  We took the possum out 
the back to the edge of the bush.  In the morning it was gone, 
the only sign left was a clump of fur on the track where it had 
been carried into the National Park.   

The ñcaterpillarò, photographed chewing away on a Callistemon 
leaf, is a Callistemon Sawfly larvae, different to the black ones 
we usually see clumped together on Eucalypts.  These too 
usually clump together.  This one was quite alone and seen 
feeding on the branch for a couple of days, visible to hungry 
birds but untouched. 

In the unusually warm weather, one of the Mint Bushes, which 
normally flowers in spring, has had flowers on it.  But the lovely 
autumn leaves have dropped from the Blackheath street trees 
and winter is around the corner.    

Clandestine campaign to infiltrate protesters 

In an article entitled Undercover: Spies hired to infiltrate 
anti-coal campaign, Fairfax Media reports on an 
investigation that has uncovered a clandestine campaign 
using former soldiers and intelligence operatives to infiltrate 
anti-coal protesters attempting to stop the coalmines at 
Maules Creek and Boggabri.   

ñThe IOs [intelligence operatives] task was to get 
information on [protest] actions, report on actions, gather 
information on the leadership,ò said one source.  ñSome 
were tasked to infiltrate. Others just do observation.ò 

While the company thought to have direct operational 
responsibility for the espionage has been identified, who 
the ultimate client was remains a mystery.  Several leading 
corporations and prominent Australians are also involved in 
the coal expansion in Northern NSW and the security 
operations that protect them. 

Source:  Article by Tom Allard, National Affairs Editor, 
Sydney Morning Herald, 2/6/14.   

http://www.smh.com.au/national/undercover-spies-hired-to-
infiltrate-anticoal-campaign-20140601-
39ci6.html#ixzz33QqkSDyU 

The latest revelations about pro coal interest strategies 
make one think that the petty objections to wind, solar and 
other renewables are much more sinister than just innocent 
stupidity.   

http://www.worldheritage.org.au/

